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Clarke County - Wednesday Lunch  - Berryville Presbyterian Church  - Noon 

Charles Town   - Tuesday Lunch - Jefferson Hospital - 12:15 pm 

Frederick County  - Tuesday Breakfast  -Shenandoah Univ. Cafeteria - 7:30 am 
Front Royal   - Friday Lunch - Houlihan’s - Noon 

Hagerstown   - Wednesday Lunch - Venice Inn - 12:15 pm 

Leesburg     - Thursday Evening - Rivercreek Country Club - 6:30 pm 

 

Linden            - Wednesday Breakfast, Mom’s Country Kitchen - 7:00 am 

New Market  - Wednesday Lunch  -The Shenvalle - 12:10 pm 

Purcellville  - Thursday - Bethany United Methodist Church - 7:00 am 
Strasburg   - Tuesday Noon  -  Strasburg Moose Lodge - Noon 

Warrenton - Thursday Lunch  - Fauquier Springs  -  12:15 pm 

Woodstock - Wednesday Lunch - Woodstock Moose Lodge - 12:05 pm 

Need to make-up an absence?  Check out these area club meetings: 

ROTARY 4-WAY TEST  
1. Is it the TRUTH? 
2.  Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
3. Will it build GOOD WILL and BETTER  
 FRIENDSHIPS? 
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 
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Mark Your Calendar! 

   July 3-31  -  Lunch at the Rotary Shelter in the Park! 

   July 24  -  Board Meeting, GW Hotel  6 PM 

   August 7  -  Rotary Family Picnic 

   August 14  -  Camp Fantastic  

   Sept. 19-21  -  Apple Harvest Festival 

   Sept. 25  -  Member Guest Shrimp Feed 

   Oct. 13  -  Annual Golf Tournament 

   November 6  -  Awards Banquet 
 

             Have a  program or speaker idea?  Let Tootie know. 
 

Today’s Program 
 Scott Patchan, a Board Member with Kernstown Battle-

field, will provide us with a timely presentation on the 150th 

Anniversary of the Battle of Kernstown.  
 

Foundation Minute: 
 Conrad Koneczny was back to deliver the news that with 

grants from the Foundation, a team from the Rotary Club of 

Nashoba Valley Massachusetts, along with a team from Tufts 

University School of Dental Medicine went to Santo Do-

mingo.  Working with local Rotary clubs, they conducted a 

free dental clinic for 150 patients.  This effort showed sus-

tainability by leaving behind a Rotarian run mobile clinic on 

a truck outfitted with donated equipment for dental health 

care and training. 

 

Banner Presentation  
 Jonathan Snowden presented the club with a banner from 

the Rotary Club of Englewood Florida.  Jonathan attended a 

meeting at their club during his travels in June.   

 President Dan reminded members that we have plenty of 

our very own beautiful club banners.  When you plan to at-

tend another Rotary Club’s meeting pick one or two up to 

exchange. 

 

Apple Harvest Arts & Crafts 
Yes, it’s time to begin planning our spectacular 

fall festival.  There will be a short Arts & Crafts 

meeting after our meeting next week.  Anyone 

interested in joining the “crew” is welcome to attend. 

Our Program Last Week 
    Carrie Stuby, U.S. Army veteran 

and retired police officer and Wilanett 

Rodgers, U.S. Air Force retiree, spoke 

to us about the Disabled Veterans 

Outreach Program.  The program’s 

mission is to reduce the level of un-

employment for disabled veterans within our community. 

    Working with the Virginia Employment Commission 

Stuby has created a recruitment database linking unem-

ployed veterans with job postings from participating em-

ployers. Rodgers manages the data base.   

     Stuby felt the need to dispel the misconception by em-

ployers of who a disabled veteran is.  She underwent five 

surgeries following a trailer collapse during her service and 

went on to a successful career in law enforcement.   

     Stuby states that their data base has 200-250 veterans 

listed but hopes to see that total grow with many more disas-

sociated unemployed veterans in the area.  Stuby believes in 

meeting face-to-face with employers to determine if the em-

ployer and job listing are worth including in the data base. 

    Continuing that theme of face-to-face interaction Stuby 

partnered with Lord Fairfax Community College and created 

a Veterans conference job fair this past January getting 34 

local employers to participate.  In addition to putting numer-

ous disabled veterans in contact with perspective employers, 

resume writing seminars were conducted and the Martins-

burg Veterans Association helped register veterans for bene-

fits.  

 Stuby is planning a second job fair on September 25th 

again with LFCC as a partner and hopes that it is bigger and 

better than the first. 
 

Publicize Your Rotary Event! 
     If you are organizing a Rotary event or 

fundraiser and you need a hand with raising 

awareness of that event, contact Victoria 

Kidd.  

     She is assisting with public relations for 

the club and would be happy to help spread the word about 

all the good this club does for the community! 



 President           Dan Martin 
 President-Elect  Tootie Rinker  
  Secretary     Scott Arthur   
 Treasurer     Julia Connell  
                     

BOARD OF DIRECTORS             
Kerri Burkhart, Anthony Crosen, Chris Lewis, John Tyson 
Jamie Karalis, Winston Lutz, Paul Magness, Kurt Nyberg 

Dee Dee Barbour, Sarah Daywalt, Felicia Hart, Conrad Koneczny 
 

 IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT  -  Don Louque, III  
 

Cog Wheel Staff: Jenny Baker, Mary Braun, Bill Buettin, Paul Burkholder,  

Tom Byrd, Sarah Daywalt, Sharen Gromling, Felicia Hart, Don Karolyi, Victoria Kidd,  

Tom Maccubbin, Chuck Peterson, Sue Rich, Gene Schultz, Dave Smith 
 

Photos:  Don Karolyi                                     Reporter:  Tom W. Byrd 

Absentees:  06703-14 
William Aikens 
Calvin Allen 
Jean Barch 
Andrew Beck  
Doug Bement 
Jud Breslin 
Bill Buettin 
Paul Burkholder 
Don Butler 
John Copenhaver 
Greg Crawford 
Anthony Crosen 
Jesse Dingle 
Jeff Dodd 
Rob Frogale 
Kendra Ghanbari 

Wilson Gilbert 
Phil Glaize 
Felicia Hart 
Doug Joyner 
Dwight Kemp 
Pat Kofalt 
John Lamanna 
Darla McCrary 
Adrian O’Connor 
Chuck Peterson 
Ron Price 
Ken Rice 
Wilborn Roberson 
Tim Roberts 
Diane Ruckman 
Thom Ruffin 
Sue Scarborough 

John Scully, V 
Irv Shendow 
Joseph Shtulman 
Mike Smith 
David Sovine 
Michael Stepniak 
Don Stewart 
Trish Stiles 
Steve Straight 
Patty Taylor 
Cheryl Thompson-Stacy 
Amanda Unger 
Ajay Virmani 
Ben Weber 
Stuart Williams 
Jim Youngblood 

Visitors & Guests Last Meeting 

 Cindy Hunter from the Woodstock Rotary Club 

 Marley Schwart,  guest of Roy Schwarz 

 Lori Vogal, guest of Kit Molden 

 Nancy Tabaka, guest of Marty Tabaka 

 Gus Morrison, guest of John Tyson 

 Lucy Griffin, guest of  Phil Griffin 

 Andrew Braumann, guest of Scott Arthur 
  

Golf Committee 
 Co-chair Sarah Daywalt reported that the Golf Tourna-

ment will be held on Columbus Day, October 13th 

(Monday) and the committee is looking for additional com-

mittee members, sponsors and of course players.  
 

Our Drawing Last Week 
 Karey Starnes won $16 in the weekly drawing but she 

failed to find the Ace of Spades so the jackpot continues to 

grow....this week it will begin at $47. 
 

Welcome New Members 
 President Dan welcomed new members Stuart Pierson 

and Jeff Barbour for the third and final time.  Make sure 

you introduce yourself to the two of them and continue to 

make them feel welcome. 
 

Comings & Goings….. 
    As we welcome our many new club members, we re-
member those Rotarian friends who have moved from our 
area or resigned since January: 
 Sharen Farinholt      Sherry Riley       Wes Williams        

 Bill Hancock   Richard Talbott  Teri Lloyd  

 Jim Stillwell      Jim Davis   Dennis Kelison  

 Steve Slaughter       John Midolo    Mesut Yayuz        

 David Frew   Rick Leonard 

We wish them all well. 

A little thought and a little kindness are often  
worth more than a great deal of money.. 

         John Ruskin 

Next Board Meeting     JULY 24th 

GW Hotel 
Attitude Adjustment 5:30 pm      Meeting 6 pm  

All are invited, and it counts as a make-up! 

Libba’s Health Report  

 Dick Wiltshire continues to improve and went out for 

lunch and some shopping last week.  When asked if he would 

be able to attend our meeting he thought it best to remain in 

the air conditioning.   

 Doc Madagan continues to improve and left rehab last 

week.  But he will be closing his shop and concentrating on 

his recovery. 

 Former District Governor, Eric Adamson of the Front 

Royal Rotary Club has been moved from a hospital in Vir-

ginia Beach to one in Richmond. 

Libba’s Health Tip: Test your balance by placing one foot 

in front of the other, cross your arms, close your eyes and 

count to 50.  If you don’t make it to 50 see Libba for some 

balance exercises.   

…. 
There are app's available to help you 
find a Club meeting when travel-
ing.  You can link to them all from 
the Rotary Web site at:   

www.rotary.org/myrotary/en/

Make-ups* (Date & Function Attended) 
Jeff Barbour – 7/1 – Frederick County 
Dick Helm – 5/29 & 6/26 – Board Mtgs. 
Dick Helm – 6/25 – Mentoring Mtg. 
Patrick Kofalt – 6/9 - Rummage Sale Cleanup 
Conrad Koneczny – 7/1 – Frederick County 
Paul Magness – 6/26 – Board Mtg. 
Sue Scarborough – 6/25 – Clark County 
Irv Shendow – 7/1 – Frederick County 

https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en/manage/tools-templates/mobile-apps

